

18 June 2020

Dear Ms Woodward

Our ref: FOI2020/06368

Thank you for your e-mail of 20 May requesting information, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, relating to the Prime Minister's meeting with Bill Gates.

This Office holds some information in relation to your request.

I am writing to advise you that the time limit for responding to your request for this information needs to be extended in order to consider the balance of public interest. I hope to let you have a response by 16 July.

Yours sincerely

DSHOWORD

NICHOLAS HOWARD

Ms Louisa Woodward